
Minutes of Parish Councils’ Liaison Committee

Meeting Date:

Thursday, 26 January 2006 starting at 7.15pm

Present:

M Birch (Chairman)

Councillors:


Parish Representatives

P Young


Balderstone

R Schofield


Bolton-by-Bowland

S Sturrock


Chatburn & Read

B Redhead


Clayton-le-Dale

R Skoczen


Clayton-le-Dale

R Hargreaves


Clitheroe 

S Hopwood


Dutton

J Halshaw


Gisburn

F Robinson


Grindleton

E F Hicks


Longridge

A Dales


Mellor

C Law 



Read

A Mashiter


Read

A Howarth


Sabden

P Boyes


Salesbury

I R Hirst


Simonstone

J Lawson


Slaidburn & Easington

D M Midgeley


Waddington

J Robinson


Wilpshire

In attendance: Chief Executive, Director of Development Services, Policy Development Officer.

691
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence from the meeting were submitted on behalf of Borough Councillors D Bailey, J McGowan, M Ranson, C Ross and G H Sowter and from the following Parish Representatives:

B H Dowles


Bolton-by-Bowland, Gisburn Forest & Sawley

A Yearing


Clitheroe 

F Priest


Longridge

P Boardman


Ramsgreave

K Jackson


Waddington

P Chadwick


Wilpshire

County Cllr A Atkinson
Parish Champion

692
MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on 17 November 2005 were approved as a correct record subject to the addition of B Redhead from Clayton-le-Dale to the attendance list and then signed by the Chairman.

693
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

a)
Minute 531(C) Longridge Town Council – Information for victims of racist incidents and crime leaflets.  A representative from Longridge Town Council acknowledged that the Chief Executive had been unable to raise this matter at the crime and disorder meeting in December 2005 but had promised to raise it at the next meeting on 28 February 2006.  He asked that in any report back to this Committee on 23 March 2006, a copy of both the leaflet in question and the response from Chief Superintendent Mallaby be also included with the Committee papers.  

694
CONSULTATION ON NEW PRIMARY CARE TRUST ARRANGEMENTS FOR CUMBRIA AND LANCASHIRE STRATEGIC HEALTH AUTHORITY

The Chief Executive asked Committee to consider and comment on the above mentioned consultation document.  He also reported that this matter had been considered by the Policy and Finance Committee at its meeting dated 24 January 2006.  The Chief Executive commented that this matter had previously been considered in September 2005 as a pre-consultation document and at that time, the Borough Council had supported option 3 which favoured a configuration for PCT’s in Lancashire along the following lines.  

East Lancashire PCT based on the boundaries of Burnley, Pendle, Rossendale, Hyndburn and Ribble Valley Borough Councils.

Central Lancashire PCT based on the boundaries of Preston City Council, South Ribble, West Lancashire and Chorley Borough Councils.

North Lancashire PCT based on the boundaries of Lancaster City Council, Wyre and Fylde Borough Councils.

The Secretary of State for Health had agreed to consult on three options and Committee were now asked for their views on this matter.  The Chief Executive also pointed out that part of the Ribble Valley was covered within Blackburn with Darwen PCT and part within Preston PCT and this would remain the same under any new arrangement.  He also reminded Members that the consultation paper was only about Primary Care Trusts and not about acute hospital trusts.

RESOLVED:
That Committee support the view of Policy and Finance Committee that option 3 be the chosen option for the reconfiguration of Primary Care Trusts for Lancashire involving the Borough Councils being divided into East Lancashire, Central Lancashire and North Lancashire PCT’s.

695
CONSULTATION ON NEW STRATEGIC HEALTH AUTHORITY ARRANGEMENTS IN THE NORTH WEST OF ENGLAND

The Chief Executive sought Committee’s views on a consultation document to establish a new single North West Strategic Health Authority.  The Department of Health’s document ‘Commissioning a Patient Led NHS’ had been published on 28 July 2005 and had set out a change role for strategic health authorities and Primary Care Trusts.

A consultation document dated December 2005 contained a proposal to dissolve the existing three North West Strategic Health Authorities in Merseyside and Cheshire, Cumbria and Lancashire, and Greater Manchester and to establish a single North West Strategic Health Authority.  

The Chief Executive again commented that this matter had been considered by the Policy and Finance Committee at its meeting on 24 January 2006, and that Committee had opposed this change.

RESOLVED:
That this Committee support the view of Policy and Finance Committee that the strategic health authorities should remain in Cheshire and Merseyside, Cumbria and Lancashire and Greater Manchester as at present.

696
PROPOSALS FOR THE CONFIGURATION OF NHS AMBULANCE TRUSTS IN ENGLAND

The Chief Executive requested Committee’s views on a consultation document from the Secretary of State for Health which set out proposals for organisational/boundary changes of ambulance service NHS Trusts in England.

Following the review of ambulance services in 2004/05, a report titled ‘Taking Health Care to the Patient Transforming NHS Ambulance Service’ had been published in June 2005.  One of the 70 recommendations in that review concerned the configuration of ambulance service NHS Trusts.

The Secretary of State for Health had now published a consultation document dated December 2005, which out proposals for the future configuration of ambulance service trusts in England.  The consultation documents gave the proposals for the north west region that the existing four ambulance service trusts, which are Merseyside including Cheshire, Cumbria, Greater Manchester and Lancashire should be dissolved and that a single NHS ambulance service trust for the north west should be created.

The Chief Executive again commented that this consultation paper had been considered by Policy and Finance Committee and they had opposed these changes.  

RESOLVED:
That Committee support the views of the Policy and Finance Committee that the existing four ambulance trusts across England and Wales should be retained.

697
RIBBLE VALLEY STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIP

The Director of Development Services referred to his report which gave details of how the future funding arrangements for the Strategic Partnership would operate.  These would be in line with the processes of the Borough Council.

He also took the opportunity to inform Committee about discussions which had recently been undertaken by the Local Strategic Partnership on its own restructure.

As a result of these discussions, the size of the Strategic Partnership Board had been reduced from 48 to 15 Members.  In particular, he referred to the number of Parish Council representatives on the new Board which had previously been three and was now two under the new arrangements.  This was in line with the Borough Council and the County Council’s representation which were both two Members.  He also outlined who the other Board Members were.

RESOLVED:
That

1.
the report of the Director of Development Services be received;  and

2.
this Committee’s representatives on the new Strategic Partnership Board be Margery Birch, Chatburn Parish Council and Richard Schofield, Bolton-by-Bowland, Gisburn Forest and Sawley Parish Council.

698
PARISH AND TOWN COUNCIL CHARTER

The Policy Development Officer referred to the draft Parish and Town Council Charter which had been prepared by the County Council for Parish Council views in a consultation period ending 31 March 2006.  He commented that he had previously reported on this matter to Committee in July 2005 and work had been ongoing on preparing this document since that date.

He expressed some concerns about the lack of any mention of the Borough Council within the draft document and stressed that there had been some input from the Borough Council into it.  This view was echoed by other Parish Representatives.  

He further commented that Alison Rennie from the Lancashire County Council Policy Unit, who was the main author of the document, had been invited to speak to the next meeting of this Committee in March.

Members expressed some concerns about the scope of the document, particularly around such areas and Parish Lengthsmen and the emerging Lancashire Locals, particularly in the area of Parish Council representation on Lancashire Locals.

RESOLVED:
That

1.
the draft Charter be noted at this stage;

2.
individual Parish Councils be urged to make their own comments on the document;  and

3.
the Policy Development Officer confirm the invitation to Alison Rennie from the Lancashire County Council’s Policy Unit to speak to the Charter at the next meeting of this Committee.  

699
MATTERS BROUGHT FORWARD BY PARISH COUNCILS

1.
Three stream waste collection – Clayton-le-Dale Parish Council


The Policy Development Officer referred to a question which had been received from Clayton-le-Dale Parish Council on the introduction of wheelie bins and the timescale which would be involved.  He then read out a response which he had received from the Borough Council’s Waste Management Officer which indicated that there would be a pilot scheme operating from mid March in the villages of Wilpshire, Clayton-le-Dale, Langho, Old Langho, Brockhall Village, Billington, Read, Simonstone and Whalley.  The proposals also explained which properties would receive two wheelie bins and which would receive three, and which items of waste would go into each receptacle.  


Members voiced concerns around the publicity which would be required for this pilot scheme to be successful.  The Chief Executive explained the way in which the Council had approached this issue, the cost to the Council and the fact that Ribble Valley had no option but to move away from a weekly black bag collection and change to a fortnightly wheelie bin recycling collection whilst retaining a weekly refuse collection service. 


He outlined the way in which the Council would tackle the publicity and accepted that people in the pilot area would need to be given as much advance notice and detail of the changes as possible.  There was a recognition that other local authorities had successfully implemented wheelie bins in the past and in all cases this had proved to be a success after some initial problems had been overcome.

RESOLVED:
That the matter be noted and a copy of the response from the Waste Management Officer be circulated as an appendix to these minutes.

700
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The Chairman reminded Members that the next meeting of this Committee would be held on Thursday, 23 March 2006 at 7.15pm.

The meeting closed at 8.35pm.

If you have any queries on these minutes please contact Stewart Bailey (414491) or Bill Alker (414412).

RIBBLE VALLEY
PARISH LIAISON COMMITTEE MEETING 26 JANUARY 2006 

UPDATE ON THREE STREAM COLLECTION

At the Community Committee meeting on 10 January 2006, Members agreed to the provision of 140 litre wheeled bins as the standard container for 3 stream collection. It was also agreed that the cost of the containers be included within the Council’s capital programme over the next three years.

Effectively the three stream recycling and refuse collection system will be phased in over the next three years, 2006/07, 2007/08 and 2008/09.

After evaluating the information available and the feedback from the consultation exercise it is estimated that 80% of the total number of properties in the Ribble Valley will be able to accommodate either 2 or 3 x 140 litre wheeled bins.  The other 20% will require further study.

The Waste Transfer Station vital to handle the separate waste streams collected is scheduled for completion in May this year.

However to ensure we take advantage of funding acquired to help purchase wheeled bins we have had to order the wheeled bins and introduce three stream collection to a targeted area before the end of March this year.

During early February properties in Wilpshire / Clayton –le-Dale / Langho / Old Langho / Brockhall Village / Billington / Read / Simonstone & Whalley will receive information advising that they will be the first to receive wheeled bins for a three stream collection service that will commence mid March 2006.

Only properties with gardens will receive three wheeled bins (one for residual waste / one for glass, cans and plastics / one for garden waste.  Non gardened properties will only receive two (one for residual waste with the other for the recyclable material).

Where there are genuine concerns on access or storage for the bins these will be assessed.

A timetable / selection for the introduction into other areas of the authority has yet to be considered.

For any further information please ring Peter McGeorge, Waste Management Officer on telephone number 01200 414467.




H G Douglas


M Fielding


JM Robinson


D Taylor


N Walsh


C Warkman
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